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Dear Parents, 

What a busy week! We had a wonderful evening for our summer BBQ and stalls. A huge 

thank you to the PTA, staff  and to the school children for organising and running the 

event. It was a huge success! We can’t wait to use the money raised for the Christmas 

Pantomime, learning experiences in school and new laptops. 

Helperbees and Reception enjoyed a fun, hot trip to Piglets Adventure Farm! They saw all 

the farm animals, found fairies in the woodland and played on the play equipment. Thank 

you to all the staff and helpers who came along to assist.  

Staff changes from September 

Sadly we say goodbye to Miss Claire (Claire Sugden) at the end of summer term in Help-

erbees as she begins a new  venture to teach dance in schools. We have already booked 

her in for autumn term dance at St Peter’s! 

At the end of summer term, Mrs Gledhill is hanging up her apron and  taking on the role 

as Preschool Assistant in Helperbees! We’re thrilled she will be joining the early years 

team. This does however mean we need  a new school cook for September. Job infor-

mation and applications are via North Yorkshire Count Caterers  

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/cook-1-st-peters-brafferton-school-ed21206 

Oliver! 

Class 2 and Class 3 have been busy rehearing for Oliver! Which will be performed on 

Wednesday at 6.30pm, Thursday 2pm and Friday 9.30am (please note change of dates 

due to the extreme heat forecast!). Please can children coming to the evening show be in 

school from 6pm to get their costumes on. This is not a ticketed event so you can come to 

any performance.  

Extreme heat—We have had heat notification from North Yorkshire that the forecast is 

going to be one the highest we have seen. On Monday and Tuesday, all children can 

come in PE kits to keep cool. Please could they also bring sun cream and spare clothes 

each day for water play.  

Yours sincerely, 

Mrs Anderson 
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Headteacher AWARDS 
Helperbees Cecily Cunningham for her super collaborative play during a range of crafting activities.   
 
Class 1  New Receptions (Fab 4) - for coming into big school for a wonderful few days of stay and play   

Class 2  Annabel Topps for her kind and helpful attitude towards the new class 2 starters. In addition, it is de-

lightful to see how much she has grown in confidence since Easter.  

Class 3  Mia Norman for showing maturity and compassion to the Year 3s joining Class 3.   

Inclusivity Community Kindness 

 

Dates for your diary 
 

15.7.22 Year  6 Camp Out night 

w/c 18.7.22 School Council run ‘Wacky Week’ (no action for parents) 

20.7.22 Oliver!  6.30pm, 21.7.22 Oliver! 2pm show 22.7.22 Oliver! 9.30am show  All welcome 

22.7.22 Last day of term– bring a teddy!  Y6 Leavers ‘ service in school 2pm 
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Summer BBQ 
 
Hip hip hurrah! How amazing to see our annual school BBQ return with such fantastic support.  Thank 
you so much to all staff, children and parents for your help in making it happen.  There are a few extra big 
thank yous we’d like to mention… 

• Team PTA for their prep, shopping, co ordination, set up, serving and clear up 

• The Spillman family for their huge generosity in donating all the delicious sausages and soft fruits 

• The Oak Tree for the endless supply of ice, the loan of the BBQ and gas 

• The BBQ chefs, Andy and Rob…what sterling work! 

• Morrisons for their food donations 

• The Gaunt candy floss team for their generosity in donating their takings 

• Charlotte H for yet more ice cream donations! 
Laura and Britta for the use of their gazebos - sun protection instead of rain is a nice problem to have! 
 
We’re still counting up the total raised so watch this space…in the meantime we’re exited to report… 
 
The Golf Day 
 
A huge thank you to Jamie and Andy for organising our inaugural golf day at Aldwalk Manor last 
week.  What a fabulous event it proved to be…fun in the sun!  Thanks also has to be mentioned to all our 
supporters and sponsors who made our staggering total possible…£829.60!!! 

• Revely’s Groundworks & Landscaping 

• Vital Agency 

• IMA - Home 

• Stew Chambers Joinery 

• Steve Lockwood Joinery 

• Body Logic Fitness 

• Tom Blackwall 

• Peter Hambling 

• Eden Search 
Perfect Storm Agency 
 
We will be looking to run another golf day next year… 
 
Wacky Week Tuck Shop 
 
As a super big end of term treat to coincide with the fun of wacky week we’ll be running a tuck shop at the 
school gates on Wednesday - Friday for the last week of term.  Sweets, crisps and pop.  Come armed with 
50p’s! 
 
 
The Dog Show on Saturday 24th September, at 11am is another fun filled fundraiser 
planned.  Registration on the day and lots to enjoy for spectators. 
 
 
The end of term cannot pass without the biggest thank you ever to Charlotte Hambling for her 7 years of 
support and hard work as part of the PTA.  Wow...how many chocolate brownies, Christmas cakes, jumble 
bag sorting and hours stood as stall holder would that equate to I wonder?  You’ve been ace and we’re 
really grateful for all you’ve done.  We’re certainly going to miss you and will make a point of hunting 
you out of the crowds at our future events!!!  Enjoy the peace x 
 
 
Have a wonderful Summer everyone! 




